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minutes of general meeting held 29th October, 2002
church hall, queens avenue, st arnaud.

Meeting Started at 8.00 pm
Present:
J. Lane President, A. King Vice President, D. Roach Zone Secretary, C.Linton Treasurer, K. Blanchard, Zone Representative.
Delegates from Ararat, Bendigo, Charlton, Harcourt, Maldon, Mandurang South, Maryborough,
St. Arnaud, Spring Gully, Stawell.
Apologies:
S. Robinson, C. King, G. Baggendorf, B.Pearse, L. Clancy, P. Hedger, M. Mulvenney,
R. Hannigan,

Clubs not in attendance: Bealiba, Castlemaine, Donald, Hopetoun, Horsham, Neangar
Park, Nhill.
Moved –– A. Marshall - that apologies be accepted.
2nd - J. Stevens …..carried.

Amendment of August Minutes:
1. Business Arising from Correspondence (d): “That any dispute at an event must go to Jury of Appeal”.
Any complaint should be handled on the day. Jury of appeal is to handle disputes.
Clarification of motion: Means that any dispute at an event must be dealt with on the day according to the rules.
2. General Business Item 4: Helmets for Jockey’s, for information only.
3. Business Arising from Correspondence (d): Incorrect letter, should be “(c), (d) etc”

Confirmation of August Minutes:
Moved –– C. Linton - that Minutes of 6th August be accepted.
2nd - A. King .….carried.

Business arising from minutes:
1. Donald PC request for change of uniform colours.
Preferred colours, Blue Jumper with White sash. Same colours as football club.

Moved –– A. King - that Donald Club colours of Royal Blue with White sash be approved.
2nd - A. Marshall .….carried.

Correspondence Inward:
1. CORE – Ribbons for Flat Teams and Show Jumping.
2. Zone Clubs – Zone election return forms.
3. CORE – Invoice for Ribbons for Flat Teams and Show Jumping.
4. PCAV – Annual Report 2001-2002.
5. PCAV – AGM minutes.
6. PCAV – Direct deposit form and information.
7. APPC – Show insurance cover information.
8. PCAV – Zone officials update forms.
9. Rochester Recreation Reserve Committee – Confirmation of ground fee.
10. Midland Zone President election ballot forms.
11. Consumer Affairs – Incorporation papers
12. CORE – Invoice for Ribbons for Flat Teams and Show Jumping.
13. Canberra Royal Show Society – Entry Schedules.
14. Maldon PC – Change of DC
15. Ararat PC – Gymkhana change of date
16. Northern Zone – Zone minutes
17. PCAV – State Show Jumping and Dressage Championships 2003
18. St Arnaud PC – Dates for 2003 Calendar
19. Maldon PC – Dates for 2003 Calendar
20. Horsham PC – Dates for 2003 Calendar
21. Donald PC – Dates for 2003 Calendar
22. Spring Gully PC – Dates for 2003 Calendar
23. PCAV – Instructional Program Subsidy application form (copy to Zone Treasurer)
24. Zone Chief Instructor – List of names on DCI/ZA panel
25. PCAV – Insurance Schedule
26. PCAV – Nomination forms Inter Pacific Rally, Skills Training clinic, Mounted Games Coaches and Managers.
Correspondence Outward:
1. Zone Treasurer – CORE account ribbons for Zone shield x 3.
2. Zone Clubs – Ballot paper for Zone President.
3. Zone minutes.
4. Mary Donaldson – June and August Zone Minutes.
5. Zone Clubs – October Instruction School flyer.
6. Consumer Affairs – Incorporation papers.
7. Zone Clubs – Zone information and calendar dates request form.
8. PCAV – Midland Zone Officials information.

Moved – G. Chalmers– that Correspondence Inward be accepted and Correspondence
Outward be approved.
2nd - A. King …..carried.

Business Arising from Correspondence:
1. Application form for Zone Calendar of Events is good.

Treasurer's Report: Ms Christine Linton
Opening Balance $1765.84

PCAV 1000.00
Instructor School 20.00
Total Income 1020.00
Honorarium 250.00
CORE 253.58
Business Affairs 33.00
BADT 3.00
Total Expenses 539.58

Balance as at 29/10/2002 $2246.26

To pay: K. Blanchard - $100.00, St Arnaud Pony Club $32.40 – sandwiches for meetings, Anglican Church Committee - $10.00, Don Roach $80.17, secretarial expenses, Aileen Marshall $70.00.

Moved – C. Linton –– that the Treasurer's Report be accepted and accounts be paid.
2nd - P. Mills …..carried.

Zone Representative’s Report: Mrs. Kaye Blanchard
1. PCAV Executive Officer, Jacquie Anderton has tendered her resignation and will be leaving on November 22nd. I feel she will be a great loss and is a sad day for Pony Club organisation.
2. I have received a Notice of Motion for next Council meeting re acceptance of Governance.
· I am unhappy as we have not had the opportunity to discuss the changes at Zone and club level.
· Board of Directors to manage. Zone Representatives role to stay.
· Presentation given at Annual Council meeting. No information presented.
· No mention in September Council minutes.
· RDA have adopted the model. Having financial problems and would like to change back.
· Clubs will lose their say, Melbourne centered

Moved – G. Chalmers –– that a letter be sent to PCAV expressing our concerns at vote without
first going to clubs.
2nd - P. Mills …..carried.

3. State Games and Flat, Sack race is to stay. Stick pegging race is being replaced by Barastoc or postman’s chase.
4. Pony Club Grade 3 HT teams competition to be held at the Inter-Pacific rally in 2003.
5. Grade 1 and 2 horses required for the Inter-Pacific rally in 2003. 40 needed.
6. State Dressage and Show Jumping Championship 2003 to be held at Flowerdale.
7. Scoring system for State Championships. Do we stay with world cup scoring system?

Moved – P. Mills –– that the World Cup Scoring system be kept at State Championship events.
2nd - C. Linton …..carried.

8. Use of bridle numbers for pure dressage is at the discretion of the organising committee.
9. Rule changes are not effective until February when they appear in the rule book.
10. Proposal to increase the leaving age of Pony Club to 26. Could clubs please discuss.
11. Congratulations to the Midland Zone riders who represented Victoria at the National Championships. Victoria placed 2nd in Senior and Junior Show Jumping. 1st in Senior HT and 4th in Junior HT.
12. Emma Conroy 3rd and Sarah Coffey 5th in individual competition.
13. Congratulations to the Midland Zone riders who competed at Melbourne Royal Pony Club Jumping. Jessica Mills placed 2nd.
14. Katherine Clegg mounted games.
15. Clubs don’t forget to enter the PCAV Health Club – Sun Smart and Smoke free competition.

Zone Chief Instructor's Report: - Mrs. Aileen Marshall
Firstly congratulations to all riders who competed at the Nationals in South Australia.
OTC to be arranged for 2003 at Mandurang South.
CIP meeting at Melbourne.
· Victoria is running all of the Inter Pacific Horse Trials. They will asking for grade 1 and 2 horses to jump good grade 3 at Werribee Park. To be held May 24th.
· There will be a grade 3 event run on the same day. Nine riders from each Zone as a teams event.
· Jacquie Anderton has tendered her resignation.
· There is a lot of talk about running Pony Club with a Board of Directors (Governance). If you don’t like it SPEAK UP!
· I would like everyone to take back to clubs this question. Should riders have their ‘D’ certificate before competing at HT’s? The reason for this is that some DC’s are grading riders after just 2 rallies or well before the riders have learnt to ride a cross country course safely.
· For some reason a lot of parents, but mostly PC personnel think that the important thing in PC is to compete when in actual fact with little riders especially it is learning SAFETY.
· We are looking for a new National Coach, no appointment as yet.
· I tried to get our National Coaching Clinic weekend on the same weekend each year so we would know exactly when it was always, but as we don’t know where the coach will come from it couldn’t be arranged. Will be kept in mind.
· Probably one of the most important things to come out of our meeting. Clubs please remember a lot of our funding comes from VIC HEALTH SUN SMART. So please make sure you are adopting their policies. SUN SCREEN on hand, NO SMOKING in club rooms or when teaching etc. Please have signs up and adopt this policy as this is going to be monitored more.
· Clinics from CIP meeting, dates to confirmed. 3 show jumping course building clinics. 3 Comfort and Safety clinics. 1 National Coaching weekend.
· Our Zone is running one of the Comfort and Safety clinics with Clare Lewin State Director of Coaching. To be held at Horsham in June. Please mark this date on your calendar.
· This is a great day. Last year, three Zones ran this course with an average of 80 people at each. Please keep this DATE FREE of all events so everyone can come. It is for your horse’s benefit. For any GEAR CHECKERS it is a must for the questions it will answer.
· Thankyou to Ararat for hosting Jumping Instruction School.

Club Visits for 2003
Ararat Kaye Blanchard
Bealiba Aileen Marshall
Bendigo Beryl Pearse
Castlemaine Rosemary Williams
Charlton Carol Hanley
Donald Sandra Pollock
Harcourt Aileen Marshall
Hopetoun Carol Hanley
Maldon
Mandurang South
Maryborough Angela King
Nhill Kaye Blanchard
Spring Gully
St Arnaud Rosemary Williams
Stawell Ken Croser
If your club has not heard from your allotted visitor by halfway through the year, it is up to the club concerned to make contact and arrange your visit.

Zone Examining Secretary's Report: Mrs Gail Baggendorf
Several clubs have ‘C’ certificate applicants.

Clubs to be examined in November are Charlton, Donald, Maldon and possibly Horsham.
Bealiba and Maryborough have candidates ready for the holidays, Spring Gully and Mandurang South have nominated January and February.
Clubs who have applied for nomination forms are Bendigo and Castlemaine.
With the increasing number of ‘C’ applicants, it may be worthwhile to consider setting dates for certain clubs to have a combined exam day, possibly twice a year around February-March and July-August. This could be arranged with examiners and the clubs concerned in each section to cut down travelling time and be more efficient. Sections could organise certificate days. Perhaps this could be taken back to club level for discussion.

Could clubs have their ‘C’ certificate applications in before August 2003 as the last quarter of the year is a busy time for examiners.

Once clubs have selected dates could they stick to them.
Clubs must be aware that ‘C’ certificate required for riders 13 years and over to compete at State level.

General Business:
State Dressage and Show Jumping Championships 2004
Discussion was held on the merits of Rochester Recreation Reserve, State Equestrian Centre, Bendigo Showgrounds and Avoca Racecourse.
Moved – A. King –– that the State Dressage and Show Jumping Championships 2004 be held at
Avoca Racecourse.
2nd - C. Linton …..carried.

Organising Committee formed.
President: John Lane
Secretary: Don Roach
Committee Members: Aileen Marshall, Christine Linton, Kaye Blanchard, John Stevens and Peggy Mills.
Committee has power to co-opt members as required.

Secretary to send letter of acceptance and non-acceptance to ground committees.

State Dressage and Show Jumping Championships Qualifier 2003
John Lane to send entry form to clubs Wednesday 30th. Include ‘C’ certificate reminder.
Dressage judges organised.
Concern expressed at hardness of ground. John Lane and Peggy Mills to inspect. Possibly use Maldon if available.

Format of Teams Show Jumping Shield 2003
Angela King spoke on the proposal. Following Shield at Ararat she feels that no change is really needed. The number teams entered was good. Spirit of the motion was to help clubs with lower graded riders to field a team. Looking at Ararat it is now felt that clubs will use to field extra teams which is not what the idea was about.

Moved – A. King –– that No Change be made to Show Jumping Shield Teams.
2nd - C. Chalmers …..carried.

Report on Show Jumping Teams and Flat Teams Shield 2002: John Stevens
· Good day. All riders enjoyed themselves. All clubs to be commended for supporting event.
· Show Jumping finished too late.
· Zone book information from Aileen very good.
· Don sent us a copy of 2001 Program on disc. It was simply a matter of editing for this years event which saved time and effort. Copy has been made and disc is in book for next year.
· Canteen good way for clubs to make money.

1. Prince Phillip Games training day at Maryborough. Good for clubs and riders.
2. Could all DC’s be aware of transfer form. Clubs cannot accept transfer unless correct form is filled out.
3. Victoria is now hosting the full Inter-Pacific Horse Trials. Questions raised are is Victoria being assisted with funding? Do we get extra help with running the event? Event cost $6000 last time to run. Kaye to bring up at next Council meeting.

Meeting closed at 10.15 pm

Next meeting AGM Friday January 28th 2003.
